
 

 

Remote Learning Statement (September 2025) 

All pupils should attend school, in line with our attendance policy and national expectations. Remote education is not 
viewed as an equal alternative to attendance in school.  

Pupils receiving remote education will be marked absent in line with the Pupil Registration Regulations. 

We will consider providing remote education to pupils in circumstances when in-person attendance is either not 
possible or contrary to government guidance.  

This might include:  

• Occasions when we decide that opening our school is either:  
 

o Not possible to do safely 

o Contradictory to guidance from local or central government 

• During periods of suspension 

For our remote learning we use Google Classroom This platform will serve as our central hub for remote learning, 
where students can access assignments, resources, announcements, and feedback in a structured and supportive 
environment. 

Our goal is to ensure continuity of learning while fostering independence, collaboration, and digital literacy. When 
working remotely students are expected to: 

• Check Google Classroom daily for updates and new assignments. 
• Submit work by the posted deadlines unless otherwise arranged. 
• Engage respectfully in class comments and discussions. 
• Reach out to the teacher via private comments or email for support or clarification. 

We understand that remote learning presents unique challenges, and we’re committed to working together to make 
this experience as smooth and enriching as possible. To that end we have put together a suite of supporting 
materials to remind students how Google Classroom works on this website here 

 

 

 

 

 

                                   

https://www.hollylodge.liverpool.sch.uk/student/google-classroom/

